Minor Correction MC10031 as submitted by M. Goldberg, ISO New England


From: Goldberg, Matthew [mailto:mgoldberg@iso-ne.com] 
Sent: Thursday, May 27, 2010 5:11 PM
To: Rager,Denise
Cc: Ed Skiba
Subject: Minor Correction Request

 

Denise,

 

We’ve been recently reviewing the NAESB Standards (attached) and have come across two portions of the WEQ-001 Standards that require minor correction to be applied to version 002.2.

 

The first portion that requires minor correction is the “numbering convention” for WEQ001-2.10 through 001-2.14.  These requirements actually follow WEQ001-2.1.9.  Therefore, they should be numbered WEQ001-2.1.10, -2.1.11, -2.1.12, -2.1.13, and -2.1.14

· Correcting this will harmonize the make correct the current number convention and avoid problems later, as additional Business Practices Standards are developed under WEQ001-2.  (Currently, they only go so high as WEQ001-2.6).

 

The second portion that requires minor correction is the “placement” of WEQ001-2.5.7 through 2.5.9.  They are currently located in the Section on “Other Service Definitions” (Section WEQ001-2.6) instead of the Section on “Ancillary Service Definitions” (Section WEQ001-2.5). 
 

After discussion with Ed Skiba, Midwest ISO; 

 

It looks like that Section 001-2.5 is trying to distinguish between pro forma Ancillary Services Definitions (2.5.1-2.5.6 & 2.5.10) and “Other Service” Definitions (2.5.7-2.5.9).   

 

I would agree that we don’t need the “Other Service Definitions” introductory paragraph, because Sections 2.5.1-2.5.6 & 2.5.10 specific in the definitions themselves, that they are part of the pro forma tariff.

 

Therefore, I agree with the proposal that deleting the Other Service Definitions paragraph, and moving Section 2.5.10 so that it comes after 2.5.9 is the least disruptive way of making this minor correction.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if I can provide more information or if I need to submit as a part of a form.


Matt

  

Matthew F. Goldberg

Director, Reliability & Operations Compliance

ISO New England Inc.

One Sullivan Road

Holyoke, MA 01040

(413) 535-4029 (office)

(413) 478-2700 (cell)

mgoldberg@iso-ne.com

